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Dedicated to sailboat 

training, building leaders, 

and having fun on the Bay.  

Annapolis Naval Sailing Association  

 
Edition 5, May 2017  

Training Begins  
 

 

The month of May starts sail 

training.  Senior Crew, 

Watch Captain and D-

Skipper begin this month.  If 

you are unsure of the 

meeting location, please 

email training@ansa.org for 

time and location.    

Remember, ANSA is now 

ASA affiliated.  The training 

you receive will earn not 

only US Navy Sailing 

certification but ASA 

certification as well.   
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òThank youó from Nancy Webert 
Readers of the March 2017 ANSA Newsletter recall the passing of our dear friend and avid sailor, Warren Webert.  A 

touching tribute from Pete and Margy Hill provided insight into Warren many of us may not have known.  Now, 

6ÈÙÙÌÕɀÚɯÞÐËÖÞȮɯ-ÈÕÊàɯ6ÌÉÌÙÛȮɯÌßÛÌÕËÚɯÏÌÙɯÏÌÈÙÛÍÌÓÛɯȿÛÏÈÕÒɯàÖÜɀɯÍÖÙɯàÖÜÙɯÞÈÙÔɯÞÖÙËÚɯÖÍɯÊÖÕËÖÓÌÕÊÌȭ 

     Warren Webert  

 3ÏÈÕÒɯàÖÜɯÛÖɯ -2 ɯÍÖÙɯàÖÜÙɯÎÌÕÌÙÖÜÚɯËÖÕÈÛÐÖÕɯÛÖɯÛÏÌɯ/ÈÙÒÐÕÚÖÕɀÚɯ%ÖÜÕËÈÛÐÖÕɯÖÍɯÛÏe National Capital 

 ÙÌÈȭɯɯ3ÏÌàɯÖÍÍÌÙɯÈɯÝÈÙÐÌÛàɯÖÍɯ×ÙÖÎÙÈÔÚȮɯÞÌÉÐÕÈÙÚȮɯÔÌÌÛÐÕÎÚɯÌÛÊɯÍÖÙɯ/ÈÙÒÐÕÚÖÕɀÚɯ×ÈÛÐÌÕÛÚɯÈÕËɯÛÏÌÐÙɯÊÈÙÌÎÐÝÌÙÚɯÐÕɯ

this area. Warren and I regularly participated in two.  

 (ÛɯÞÈÚɯÚÖɯÞÖÕËÌÙÍÜÓɯÛÖɯÚÌÌɯÚÖɯÔÈÕàɯ -2 ɯÔÌÔÉÌÙÚɯÈÛɯ6ÈÙÙÌÕɀÚɯÔÌÔÖÙÐÈÓ service in April, and to have 

Arnie Porter and Pete Hill take part in the service.  Thank you all for your support and your kind words.  And 

thank you, scheduler, for postponing maintenance day so that these members could attend the service. 

 Warren loved  the water and he was happiest on a sailboat!  He was an Eagle Scout who had been a sea 

scout, having owned a small sail boat as a teenager.  The draft was still on when he graduated from Linfield 

College, so he elected to join the Navy.  After OCS, he served on the USS Washburn (AKA 108,  From there, it 

ÞÈÚɯÚÜÉɯÚÊÏÖÖÓɯÈÕËɯÛÏÌÕɯÚÌÙÝÐÊÌɯÖÕɯÛÏÙÌÌɯËÐÌÚÌÓɯÌÓÌÊÛÙÐÊɯÉÖÈÛÚȮɯÞÐÛÏɯÈɯÊÖÜ×ÓÌɯÖÍɯàÌÈÙÚɯÖÍɯɁÖÝÌÙÚÌÈÚɯÚÏÖÙÌɯËÜÛàɂɯ

in Kodiak, Alaska.   

 After ten years in the Navy, Warren was discharged and went to Woods Hol e Oceanographic 

(ÕÚÛÐÛÜÛÐÖÕɯÐÕɯ6ÖÖËÚɯ'ÖÓÌȮɯ, ɯÈÚɯÈɯ×ÐÓÖÛɯÐÕɯÛÙÈÐÕÐÕÎɯÍÖÙɯ15ɯ ÓÝÐÕȭɯɯ6ÏÌÕɯÛÏÌɯ-ÈÝàɯËÐËÕɀÛɯÚÌÕËɯÈɯÚÐÚÛÌÙɯ

submersible to Alvin, for which Warren was being trained, he became the first mate on RV Gosnold.  

 He then came to Maryland to work for T RACOR on submarine sonar.  After a few years of interfacing 

with NAVSEA, Warren decided to work in that same office at NAVSEA .  He eventually became the project 

manager for the DSRVs, the deep submergence rescue vessels. 

 After he retired, Warren started renting Rainbows from MORALE in Annapolis, with me as reluctant 

crew.  Then, he discovered ANSA!  And loved it!  He became very involved in the whole operation, and 

ÌÝÌÕÛÜÈÓÓàɯÎÖÛɯÏÐÚɯ#ɯÚÒÐ××ÌÙȭɯ$ÝÌÕɯÈÍÛÌÙɯÏÐÚɯ/ÈÙÒÐÕÚÖÕɀÚɯÉÌÊÈÔÌɯÔÖÙÌɯÈËÝÈÕÊÌËȮɯÏÌɯÞÈÚɯÚÛÐÓÓ eager to sail.   

 3ÏÌɯËÈàɯÏÌɯÏÈËɯÈɯÚÛÙÖÒÌɯÖÕɯ%ÈÕÛÈÚÌÈȮɯÏÌɯÏÈËɯÚÈÐËɯÛÏÈÛɯÏÌɯÊÖÜÓËÕɀÛɯËÖɯÔÜÊÏȮɯÉÜÛɯÏÌɯÊÖÜÓËɯÚÛÐÓÓɯÚÛÌÌÙȭɯɯ

Thanks to all those aboard, who were so helpful in getting the Coast Guard to come,  who helped keep him 

secure and comfortable on board, then checked on him in the hospital.  When the doctor said he could 

not drive or sail anymore, that was a blow!  But we participated in all the ANSA activities that he was able to 

handle.  

 And thanks for your support and concern of us in his final year .  Jim Openshaw even brought him 

some sailing videos to watch. 

 (ɯÏÖ×ÌɯÛÖɯÎÌÛɯÉÈÊÒɯÐÕÛÖɯÚÖÔÌɯÖÍɯÛÏÌɯ -2 ɯÈÊÛÐÝÐÛÐÌÚɯÛÏÐÚɯÚÜÔÔÌÙȭɯ2ÖȮɯ(ɀÓÓɯÚÌÌɯàÖÜɯÈÙÖÜÕËȵ  

Nancy Webert 
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 News from the 

Commodore  
May begins with ÈɯȿÛÏÈÕÒɯàÖÜɀɯ

from our dear friend, Nancy 

Webert.  Nancy and her 

husband, Warren, were active 

ANSA members.  Warran 

earned his D-Skipper 

certification. They were both 

regulars at ANSA events.  We 

said farewell to Warren in 

February.  We thank all the 

ANSA members providing 

strength to Nancy at the and 

ÓÖÖÒɯÍÖÙÞÈÙËɯÛÖɯ-ÈÕÊàɀÚɯ

return.  

Training is scheduled to start 

May 3.  A record number of 

students have registered for 

Senior Crew.  Access to a 30ft 

ODay, s/v Martha Jean, has 

undoubtedly sparked new 

sailor interest.  We also have 

Watch Captain and D-Skipper 

classes beginning this month.  

Contact the Training 

Commodore at 

training@ansa.org to learn of 

time and location.  

3ÏÐÚɯÔÖÕÛÏɯÉÌÎÐÕÚɯ -2 ɀÚɯ

outdoor cookouts.  For the 

month of May, we will me et 

at the marina where Fantasea 

is docked, Holiday Point 

Marina.  ANSA provide s hot 

ËÖÎÚȮɯÏÈÔÉÜÙÎÌÙÚȮɯÈÕËɯÍÐßÐÕɀÚȭɯɯ

Members are asked to provide 

a side dish and their own 

drink.   

There are no speakers 

scheduled during the summer 

months.  Our next speaker 

will be in September or 

October.  If you have a 

speaker to recommend, please 

send an email with the 

Ú×ÌÈÒÌÙɀÚɯÕÈÔÌɯÛÖɯ

operations@ansa.org.  

Social sails are beginning to 

pick-up.  Scheduled for May 

is first  Raft Up.  Please see 

ÌÈÊÏɯÌÝÌÕÛɀÚɯÈÕÕÖÜÕÊÌÔÌÕÛɯÐÕɯ

the newsletter.  As always, 

check the ANSA calendar for 

up to the minute information.  

These events are always 

dependent upon the weather.  

Also, be aware that the social 

events do have a small 

associated fee.  The fee is to 

keep Fantasea operational.   

The April speaker, Julie 

Lawson, from Trash Free 

Maryland was fantastic.  What 

she shared served to educate 

us on how simple it is to 

eliminat e trash flowing into 

our beloved Bay.  ANSA may 

participate in Tr ash Free 

,ÈÙàÓÈÕËɀÚɯ3ÙÈÞÓÌÙɯ×ÙÖÎÙÈÔɯ

in an effort to rid the Bay of 

some of the unwanted debris.  

The trawler has a rectangular 

ȿÔÖÜÛÏɀɯÞÐÛÏɯÈɯÕÌÛɯÛÏÈÛɯÐÚɯ

pulled along skimming the 

water and collecting gunk.  

Several pictures are presented 

as a summary of JÜÓÐÌɀs 

presentation.  The pictures 

capture a small sample of the 

gunk retrieved during a trawl 

in several Bay tributaries.  

Items retrieved during a trawl 

include empty aluminum 

cans, plastic bottles, plastic 

bags, and all the way to a 

plastic lighter.   As avid users 

of the Bay, we are all 

responsible for taking part in 

ÔÈÐÕÛÈÐÕÐÕÎɯÛÏÌɯ!ÈàɀÚɯpurity.  

Let us know if you would like 

to use your boat to participate 

in the trawler program.  

We are pleased to have 

Harvey Snyder, Past ANSA 

Commodore, compile a 

history of ANSA.  The series 

will be printed over the next 

several months.  Pictures 

ÚÏÖÞÐÕÎɯ -2 ɀÚɯÎÙÖÞÛÏȮɯÈÕËɯ

the changing membership, is 

expected to bring a smile to 

your face.   

 ÚɯÈÓÞÈàÚȮɯËÖÕɀÛɯoverlook  

Maintenance Day.  MayɀÚɯ

Maintenance Day is Saturday, 

May 13, at 10am.  Fleet 

Captain Ron Raymond always 

has a list of items requiring 

attention.  Please plan to give 

a couple of hours of your time 

to keep Fantasea operational.   

We are pleased to have Cathy 

Spedden continue her 

contribution s of articles on the 

origination of the CSY.  Please 

mailto:training@ansa.org
mailto:operations@ansa.org
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ÌÕÑÖàɯ"ÈÛÏàɀÚɯÖÕɯ%ÈÕÛÈÚÌÈɀÚɯ

history.  

8ÖÜɀÙÌɯÎÖÐÕÎɯÛÖɯÉÌɯÞÖÞÌËɯÉàɯ

&ÌÖÙÎÌɯ,ÖÚÚɀɯÈÙÛÐÊÓÌɯ

Ɂ2ÊÐÌÕÛÐÍÐÊɯ2ÈÐÓÐÕÎɂɯÞÏÌÙÌɯÛÏÌɯ

crazy gadget called a GPS is 

unraveled and made 

understandable.  This will 

take some time and George 

has offered to write several 

articles providing simplicity 

to a very complicated 

necessity.  

Finally, we are pleased to be 

able to share the ASA logo as 

part of our affiliations.   

 

Training Day  
Congratulations to all of those 

who have registered for 

upcoming training.  This wil l 

prove to be a banner year for 

ANSA  incorporating  ASA 

certification into the existing 

Navy standard training.  You 

will not only earn certification 

of world -wide recognized 

training , but you will also 

receive exemplary education 

on how to manage and handle 

a big boat.  Training starts in 

May. Please review the ANSA 

calendar that can be accessed 

from the ANSA website.  Visit 

ANSA.org for training 

schedules and location.  If you 

have any questions, please 

email the Commodore of 

Training at 

Training@ansa.org. 

 

April Maintenance 

Day  
Maintenance Day is always a 

lot of fun and the April 

Maintenance Day continued 

this practice.  The weather 

was perfect for working in the 

galley and on the deck . A 

crew of sailors met to take 

care of odds-n-ends.  We 

enjoyed seeing Gavin 

Giddings from the US Naval 

Sailing Association.  He 

worked with Anne Artrip on 

whipping lines.   

Starting the day with bagels 

and coffee, the crew 

organized tasks for best 

results.  Fleet Captain Ron 

Raymond has Fantasea in ship 

shape thanks to the continued 

help of ANSA members that 

have dedicated several hours 

once a month to maintain our  

fleet.   

 
Figure 1: Gavin Giddings with 

George Moss Preparing for the 

Day's Activities.  

 

 
Figure 2: George Moss Reviewing 

one of Fantasea's Electrical Panel 

 

 
Figure 3: Ron and George, We're 

Pretty Sure We Know How All 

These Wires Fit into the Little Box.  
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Figure 4:  With Cathy Spedden's 

Advice, George is able to Refit 

Fantasea's Electrical System 

 
Figure 5: Ann Artrip Pulling the 

Main Halyard for Replacement  

 

 
Figure 6: The Commodore 

Conducting Final Inspection  

 

Sunday Sail  
Ten hardy sailors answered 

the call to sail April 16, 

Sunday.  Gathering at 10 am 

the accumulated group came 

from multiple points in 

Maryland and as far away as 

Oregon.   The day was perfect 

for a sail on Fantasea.   

The 18 ton vessel needs a lot 

of wind to sail and April 16 

delivered the desired wind. 

The wind hailed from the 

Southwest at 14 knts steady 

gusting to 20 knts.  Fantasea 

and her crew reveled in the 

exhilarating winds.   

When boarding the yacht 

some discovered that this sail 

ÞÖÜÓËɯÉÌɯ%ÈÕÛÈÚÌÈɀÚ shake-

down sail  -- the first sail of the 

season when you take the 

boat out to discover any 

unforeseen conditions.  In 

%ÈÕÛÈÚÌÈɀÚɯÊÈÚÌȮɯÛÏÌɯÔÈÐÕɯ

halyard required a bit of work 

to affix the shackle properly.  

Fleet Captain Ron Raymond 

and ANSA member Ian 

DeWaal capably threaded the 

sheet and securely fastened 

the shackle in short order.   

You could say the day was 

perfect for sailing.  

 
Figure 7: Fixing the Main Halyard  

 
Figure 8: Happy Sailors -- Ron, 

Larry and Sue 

 
Figure 9: Chris, Happy at the Helm  

 
Figure 10: Ron, Turn a Little 

Thataway  
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Figure 11: Returning after a Great 

Day on the Bay  

 

 

April Speaker : Julie 

Lawson, Trash Free 

Maryland  
Trash, trash everywhere.  

6ÏÈÛɀÚɯÈɯÚÈÐÓÖÙɯÛÖɯËÖȵɯɯ)ÖÐÕɯÐÕɯ

the efforts of Trash Free 

Maryland.  

 
Figure 12: Julie Lawson, Executive 

Director, Trash Free Maryland  

ANSA members attending the 

April meeting were treated to 

a fabulous speaker with 

incredible knowledge of the 

origin of trash, and how to 

prevent it.  The first point of 

cessation is to begin bringing 

your own utensils to meals .  

This reduces our dependency 

on plastic utensils.     

Julie Lawson, Executive 

Director of Trash Free 

Maryland , has accomplished a 

great deal in her quest to 

eliminate trash from 

Maryland.  Her efforts are for 

purely selfish reasons.  She 

wants her young son, Owen, 

to enjoy a healthier life style.  

 
Figure 13: Julie and Owen  

One small approach to trash 

reduction is to use bamboo 

utensils.  Julie carries a set 

with her that includes chop 

sticks.  This may be 

considered a small concession 

but one that eliminates the 

need for plastic utensils. She 

even has a set for Owen.  

Whenever Julie is invited to 

speak, and they are invited a 

lot, she bring s along their 

reusable utensils as a small 

reminder to their hosts that it 

ËÖÌÚÕɀÛɯÛÈÒÌɯÔÜÊÏɯÛÖɯÏÌÓ×ɯ

stave off the increasing 

amount of plastics found in 

our waterways.   

Julie spoke of her work in 

reducing trash beginning at 

headwaters of the Anacostia 

River to trash reduction in 

Baltimore by supporting 

supplying trash cans to 

Baltimore residents so that 

trash can be handled 

accordingly, which means 

throwing trash into 

receptacles and not on the 

street.  Trash thrown on the 

street finds its way into the to 

waterways and eventually 

into the Bay.   

Julie further educated ANSA 

attendees with her effort to 

reduce microbeads in the 

water ways through 

enactment of a bill signed by 

President Obama requiring 

manufacturers of facial 

cleansers to cease producing 

the cleanser with the oil based 

cleansing products.  The 

legislation begins enforcement 

this May with the cessation of 

produc tion.  Next year, stores 

will not be allowed to sell the 

microbead cleansers.  

Julie provided pictures of 

Anacostia River catches 
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created to catch garbage the 

flows from the headwaters in 

Bladensburg, MD.  The 

catches allow for the 

capturing of garbage during 

high waters but prevents the 

trash from entering the 

waterways and eventually 

into the Bay.  (Please see 

"ÈÛÏàɯ2×ÌËËÌÕɀÚɯ ×ÙÐÓɯƖƔƕƛɯ

article on plastics found in the 

Sargasso Sea for an idea of the 

amount of plastics caught in 

seaweed.)   

 
Figure 14: Anacostia Water Run -Off 

Collection Site  

 

Figure 15: Junk Found in the Rivers  

 

 
Figure 16: Junk Found in the Rivers  

 

 
Figure 17: Junk Found in the Rivers 

 
Figure 18:  Points Along theBay 

Where the Trawler Program has 

"Trawled for Trash"  

Julie has engaged the use of 

boaters, sail as well as motor, 

to drag trawlers through the 

Bay capturing trash, which 

includes plastics, for proper 

disposal.  There may be an 

opportunity for Fantasea and 

other ANSA associated boats 

to participate in the program.   

 
Figure 19: Opening Slide from 

Trash Free Maryland Presentation, 

Bill Nye, the Science Guy.  Relevant 

at the end as at the beginning.  
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Knot Fun  
The April Knot Challenge 

featured the sheetbend found 

in an earlier issue.  The 

challenge was to identify the 

knot if not a sheetbend.  The 

answer is ɬ the knot is a 

sheetbend.   

The knot was tied by ANSA 

Vice Commodore, Dave 

Wilson, during a Fantasea 

workday.  It is a very closely 

tied sheetbend.  The tail of the 

sheetbend can be seen under 

the portal grate.  You need to 

look closely, but it is tied 

correctly.    

 
Figure 21: What is this knot?  

3ÏÐÚɯÔÖÕÛÏɀÚɯÊÏÈÓÓÌÕÎÌɯÐÚɯÛÖɯ

identify the knot below and 

describe when it is used.  

Send your comments to 

Operations@ansa.org.  

Answers will be published in 

ÕÌßÛɯÔÖÕÛÏɀÚɯÕÌÞÚÓÌÛÛÌÙȭɯ 

Figure 22:  Knot Challenge .  What is 

it? Why Use it?  

 

 

ANSA History: 

Installment #1   
By Harvey Snyder,  

Past Commodore 

May 2017 

The Ketchall, now produced 

electronically, will feature a 

number of articles covering 

some of the early history of 

the organization.  It is a 

remarkable study in 

endurance and love of sailing.  

 -2 ɀÚɯÚÛÖÙàɯÞÐÓÓɯÉÌɯÞÙÐÛÛÌÕɯ

by Harvey Snyd er, LT, USNR, 

(disabled retired) who joined 

ANSA in 1971.  He has 

review ed  -2 ɀÚɯÍÐÓÌÚɯÛÏÈÛɯ

were turned over to him by 

Jan Guitierez.  The first news 

of ANSA was published in the 

ANSA Newsletter.  The 

Ketchall came later.  

 -2 ɀÚɯÏÐÚÛÖÙÐÊÈÓɯÍÐÓÌÚɯ

repeatedly show dedicated 

personnel time and again 

covering the issues and 

problems that confront any 

organization.  As 

organizations change, their 

purposes and activities 

change.  The problems 

associated with ANSA sailing 

remain essentially the same 

over the years.  Are the boats 

ready to sail?  Who sails 

them?  How much does it 

cost?  What activities can the 

club arrange?  How do we get 

the work done on boats?  The 

historical review series will 

try to briefly cover some of 

the fun, some of the dangers, 

and some of the sailing issues 

that we still have today.  

History repeats itself.  

 -2 ɀÚɯÌÈÙÓàɯÏÐÚÛÖÙàɯÞÈÚɯ

written by CDR Robert 

Meyer, who some of recall as 

a wonderful sailor, a 

gentleman, and a dedicated 

ANSA member.  Here is what 

Bob had to say. 

Ɂ(ÕɯÛÏÌɯÍÈÓÓɯÖÍɯƕƝƚƜȮɯ"È×Ûɯ

Robert Steele, USN, 

Commanding Officer of the 

Naval Station at Annapolis 

There it is! 

Figure 20:  At the bow of the Gypsy  

mailto:Operations@ansa.org
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met in a small room in the 

basement of the Recreation 

Building Annex with a group  

ÖÍɯɁÚÈÐÓÖÙÚɂɯÐÕÛÌÙÌÚÛÌËɯÐÕɯ

forming an Annapolis Branch 

of the U.S. Naval Sailing 

Association.  This small group 

included Bill Abbott, Joe Ford, 

Lee Greenbaum, Gerald 

Kaempfer, Eric Legstrom, Bob 

Meyer Frank Novak, Larry 

Reeder and Earl Steger. 

Ɂ!ÖÉɯ2ÛÌÌÓÌ defined the 

suggested guidelines of the 

association and offered the 

backing, both moral and 

physical, of the Naval Station 

in this new undertaking.  He 

made it quite clear that we 

would have to provide our 

own leadership, participation, 

and labor.  He very kindly put 

at the disposal of the 

Association the 50 foot 

wooden yawl Gypsy, five 

wooden knockabout sloops, 

an ËɯÖÕÌɯ%ÓàÐÕÎɯ#ÜÛÊÏÔÈÕȭɂ  

 

 
Figure 24: Early ANSA Fleet  

"È×ÛÈÐÕɯ2ÛÌÌÓÌɀÚɯÏÖ×ÌɯÞÈÚɯÛÏÈÛɯ

the activities of the club 

ÞÖÜÓËɯÚÜ××ÖÙÛɯÛÏÌɯ-ÈÝàɀÚɯ

directive for enhancing 

opportunities in recreational 

sailing as promulgated in 

Naval Station Instructions 

1710.12.  

Bob goes on to talk about 

early training and 

development of the club.  

2ÓÖÞÓàɯÛÏÌɯɁÊÓÜÉɂɯÎÈÐÕÌËɯÐÕɯ

membership, and ANSA 

sponsored the National 

Championship for the 

Windmill Class Association.  

As the success of the club 

grew, its reputation grew.  By 

April 1971, the club had 127 

members, all of whom paid 

$1.00 annual membership 

dues.   

The 1971 season ended in 

November with a local race in 

Naval Academy dinghies.  

The first race, Bob tells us, 

ɁÞÈÚɯÈɯÊÖÔÐÊɯËÐÚÈÚÛÌÙɯÉÌÊÈÜÚÌɯ

half of the boats took on 

heavy amounts of water 

during the first race and the 

committee boat had to leave 

station to assist in saving the 

boats and their shivering 

ÊÙÌÞÚȭɂ 

The stories continue as will 

this column in the next 

Ketchall. 

 

 

Figure 23: Early ANSA Race Day  
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Caribbean Sailing 

Yachts:  The life 

and times of the 

boat we sail. Part 2  
By Cathy Spedden 

May 2017 

 

Most people would have 

crossed it off their bucket list 

and left it at that. But when 

CSY founder Jack Van Ost 

chartered a boat in the 

Bahamas and returned to port 

with a torn sail and broken 

engine, he went home an 

inspired man.   His group had 

used what passed for a 

bareboat charter in 1966, a 

privately owned 30 -foot 

Pearson out of Florida.  At the 

time you could find fewer 

than two dozen bareboat 

charters in the whole 

Caribbean.  Van Ost saw 

opportunity as far as the eye 

could see.  With characteristic 

energy and vision, the New 

Jersey dentist spent the next 

several months recruiting 

partners, acquiring a fleet of 

boats, testing the bareboat 

model on Long Island Sound 

and finally setting up a proper 

charter business on St. 

Thomas ready for the next 

winter season.   

5ÈÕɯ.ÚÛɀÚɯÛÐÔÐÕÎɯÊÖÜÓËÕɀÛɯ

have been better. The dawn of 

the fiberglass era a decade 

earlier had brought affordable 

boats with more room below 

for living space.  Pearson 

Yacht Corporation broke 

ground on the east coast, 

wowing shoppers at the 1959 

New York Boat Show with its 

28-foot Triton. The Carl 

Alberg designed racing 

cruiser carried a modest price 

tag of $10,000.  Fiberglass 

sailboat production took off 

from there.  Efficient shops 

using molds and assembly 

line standardization could 

turn out several hundred 

boats a year. Pearson Yachts, 

acquired by Grumman in 

1965, and Morgan Yachts, part 

of the Beatrice Foods 

conglomerate, were the 

largest of the east coast 

manufacturers.  Also during 

ÛÏÌɯƕƝƚƔɀÚɯÈÕËɯƛƔɀÚɯÛÏÌɯ

populari ty of air travel 

increased dramatically, 

making the Caribbean a more 

attractive destination. 

Europeans had already 

discovered family cruising 

holidays, and now middle 

income America was poised 

to take a page from the 

European book of leisure.   

CSY, Ltd. hit the water 

cruising.  Although not the 

first outfit on St. Thomas to 

charter boats, instantly it was 

the largest.  (Down the road in 

%ÙÌÕÊÏÛÖÞÕɯÞÈÚɯ ÝÌÙàɀÚɯ

Boathouse, where Dick Avery 

sold Pearsons and rented a 

few to vacationers.)  CSY 

quickly launched their first 

ÐÕÕÖÝÈÛÐÖÕȮɯÛÏÌɯɁ2ÈÐÓɯ ÞÈàɯ

6ÐÛÏÖÜÛɯ#ÌÓÈàɯ/ÓÈÕȮɂɯÖÍÍÌÙÐÕÎɯ

boats provisioned with 

everything needed for a 

Caribbean holiday.  They also 

provided a detailed boat 

operations manual for their 

charterers.  By the second 

season they had published the 

8ÈÊÏÛÚÔÈÕɀÚɯ&ÜÐËÌɯÛÖɯÛÏÌɯ5ÐÙÎÐÕɯ

Islands.  Van Ost soon 

enlarged his fleet, adding 

Pearsons to his Chri s Craft 

"È×ÙÐɯƗƔɀÚ.  Groups of identical 

boats allowed Van Ost to keep 

a complete parts inventory 

onsite.  With its fully 

×ÙÖÝÐÚÐÖÕÌËɯÉÖÈÛÚȮɯÖ×ÌÙÈÛÖÙɀÚɯ

manual, custom guidebook 

and dockside maintenance, 

CSY had stamped its 

customer friendly brand of 

Figure 25: Pearson Triton 28 .  One of the 

earliest fiberglass  
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chartering on the Caribbean in 

less than two years.   

After two seasons on St. 

Thomas, Van Ost saw growth 

potential in the under -cruised 

British Virgin Islands.  In 1969 

he moved his outfit to the 

calm deep water anchorage of 

Maya Cove on Tortola--

already a favorite of 

yachtsmen, where reliable 

Trade Winds cooled the air 

and shooed the bugs away.  It 

was, as a New York Times 

article would later say, a place 

ÞÐÛÏɯɁopportunities to do 

ÕÖÛÏÐÕÎɯÞÐÛÏɯÚÛàÓÌȭɂɯɯ 

Van Ost was not alone in 

ÌàÌÐÕÎɯÛÏÌɯ!5(ɀÚɯÈÚɯÈɯÊÏÈÙÛÌÙɯ

base.  By the time CSY opened 

for business in Maya Cove, 

Charlie Cary had just set up 

his competing company, The 

Moorings, in the more 

bustling Road Town to the 

west.  Richard Dey profiled 

the two men in his 2009 book, 

Adventures in the Trade Wind, 

noting that neither Cary nor 

Van Ost came from the 

Cruising Club of America 

elite.  Cary may have had an 

advantage in that he was a 

professional businessman--an 

executive in the oil industry 

with a Harvard MB A.  But 

according to Ed Hamilton, 

who was a manager at the 

Moorings and later founded 

his own charter company, 

5ÈÕɯ.ÚÛɯÞÈÚɯɁÈɯÛÙÜÓàɯËàÕÈÔÐÊɯ

leader, with energy and vision 

ÞÈàɯÈÏÌÈËɯÖÍɯÏÐÚɯÛÐÔÌȭɂ 

 ÉÖÜÛɯÛÖɯÊÖÕØÜÌÙɯÛÏÌɯ!5(ɀÚɯ

with his popular full -service 

approach, the visionary Van 

Ost needed a way to expand 

his fleet quickly.  Borrowing 

ÍÙÖÔɯ)ÐÔɯ ÝÌÙàɀÚɯÐËÌÈɯÖÍɯ

leasing boats, he launched the 

Ɂ2ÈÐÓɯȿ-ɯ2ÈÝÌɯ/ÓÈÕȭɂɯɯ3ÏÌɯ

program allowed individual 

owners to buy yachts and 

then lease them back to CSY 

for charter.  The private 

owners received monthly 

payments, got a business tax 

break and had use of the boat 

for a month every year, and 

CSY got the fleet it needed to 

keep growing.  The charter 

lease-back model would soon 

spread throughout the 

industry and propel the 

bareboat chartering wave into 

the future.  

Meanwhile Van Ost had been 

learning from his customers 

about what would make for a 

better charter boat.  Racing 

rules and coastal cruising 

conditions dr ove the design of 

production boats available to 

the charter industry at the 

time. The sleek and deep 

performance boats were 

responsive in the hands of 

serious sailors.  But charter 

companies put their livery 

through unique paces, 

sending the boats out daily 

with less than experienced 

crews to hop among the 

islands.  The charter 

customers did want to do 

their own sailing, even if it 

meant running aground or 

hitting a piling here or there.  

But they liked to lounge too. 

The bareboat trade needed its 

own boat, and Van Ost 

wanted it before he expanded 

again. 

Figure 26: British Virgin Islands  










